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   I feel the Pa Freestyle Mogul team had a very product year in three distinct areas; athlete development, coaching development, and resort relations. On the skiing-side I noticed a tremendous progression in many of our veteran athletes and also first year members. Our late season additions from the development group really showed potential. Skiing all together the last three weekends, the team developed a very positive group dynamic from which I feel  will be very beneficial in the upcoming years.
   As a coaching staff, I   feel our overall knowledge of the sport is advancing every year. Each coach comes from a little different mogul background. Mark Duda and myself developed our coaching base through years of mogul skiing, ussa training , and our passion for the sport. Frankie Ross’ background as an instructor and as competitor has given the team a technical knowledge base from which build on. Ben Calik’s development  as competition judge provides our athletes a unique perspective on exactly what the judges are looking for in our skiing. Dave Degol brings years of elite training and competition experience to our very young program. Our newest edition, Max Huffman provided a nice mix to the staff. As an active competitor and a newly certified ussa level 100 coach he related extremely well with our younger athletes.
  Our relationship with resort mountain operations continues to improve each season. Their cooperation with our on-hill needs was exceptional. Their team of groomers and snowmakers worked above and beyond  to make our training and competition venues a reality. Our mogul staff has really streamlined the time it takes to build the moguls and jump sites. We realize the expenses associated with course building and do our best to be as efficient as possible with mountain resources.
   Looking forward, I would like to develop a junior/apprentice coaching program. It would be geared towards our older athletes who are winding down their competitive careers and wish to stay active in the sport. This would be a great way to develop and sustain our coaching candidates. I would also be open to developing two levels within the mogul program, one for our older established athletes and one for our development program graduates. Hopefully this would ease the concerns of younger athletes and parents transitioning to moguls.  I would like to explore the possibilities of developing a plan/co-op with resort management for a season long airbag training site. I would also like to explore the possibilities with resort management of us hosting EQS “B” finals and ECS “A” finals over the next few years. Finally, as far fetched as it may seem, the building of a competition/ event center with the resort.
Respectfully submitted, 

J. Chris Huffman
Head Mogul Coach

